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Oral Comments 
 
Oral comments on the draft SEIS are included here. Oral comments were solicited by EERA 
staff through two public meetings and a meeting with the Prairie Island Indian Community: 
 

• February 16, 2022 – public meeting in Red Wing, Minnesota 
• February 17, 2022 – virtual public meeting 
• February 22, 2022 – virtual meeting with Prairie Island Indian Community 

 
Comments are indicated on the meeting transcripts. To aid the reader and to focus on the 
draft SEIS comments, transcripts have been edited to remove EERA staff’s presentation at 
each meeting. Complete transcripts are available in eDockets: 20223-183648-01  
 
EERA responses to each comment and sub-comment are provided at the end of each 
meeting transcript. Responses are labeled with the same nomenclature as the sub-
comments (e.g., 9-2) and correspond one-to-one with the marked sub-comments. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.edockets.state.mn.us/EFiling/ShowFile.do?DocNumber=20223-183648-01
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February 16, 2022 – Responses 
 
8-1 
Ray Kirsch, EERA staffer and environmental review manager for the SEIS is the author of the 
SEIS. The EERA staffer noted by the commenter, Mr. Andrew Levi, may appear in the 
metadata for the document, but he is not an author of the SEIS. 
 
8-2 
Comment addressed at public meeting. The Commissioner of the Department of Commerce 
determines the adequacy of the final SEIS. See Minnesota Statute 116C.83, Subd. 6.   
 
9-1 
The SEIS supplements the 2009 Prairie Island EIS. It does not supplement or address any 
prior EISs prepared for the PINGP or PINGP ISFSI. An EIS was prepared by the Environmental 
Quality Board (EQB) in 1991 and used by the EQB and the Minnesota Legislature in 
approving the initial construction of the PINGP ISFSI. See Minnesota Statute 116C.77. 
  
9-2 
See response to comment 4-4. Xcel Energy’s request is that it be given permission, by the 
Commission, to conduct a competitive bidding process for spent fuel storage technology to 
be used in the PINGP ISFSI. By the nature of this request, it is not possible to know which 
technology will be selected by Xcel Energy. Thus, it is not possible for the SEIS to identify the 
cask or canister technology that will be selected and used in the PINGP ISFSI. 
 
9-3 
Potential impacts to tax revenues for the city of Red Wing are discussed in Chapter 4.3 of 
the SEIS. A document submitted to EERA staff by the commenter during the public meeting 
(Exhibit 2 to comment 9) notes capital expenditures that Xcel Energy is planning to make for 
the PINGP and PINGP ISFSI through 2025. It is unclear what impact, if any, these 
expenditures will have on tax revenues for the city of Red Wing.   
 
Note: exhibits submitted during the February 16, 2022, public meeting by the commenter 
are available in eDockets: 20223-183648-01.  
 
9-4 
See response to comment 4-19. 
 
10-1 
Comment answered at public meeting. If additional spent fuel – additional fuel assemblies, 
beyond those anticipated by the Commission’s 2009 CN decision – needed to be stored in 
the PINGP ISFSI, Xcel Energy would have to request a CN for this additional storage and 
environmental review would need to be conducted to inform the Commission’s decision-
making.  
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